
 
 

UPDATE ON THE COPPER LAKES PETITION 
CALLING FOR A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE MEMBERS 

 
Great News:  A new , second petition - undertaken last week by many of your fellow 
neighbors/members calling for a “Special Meeting of the Members” was successful!!!!!  The new 
petition was signed by over 17% of the association’s members (10% was required). 
 
As many of you know, an attorney was retained by a member to create this new, second petition ,as 
well as the proposed language for the three bylaw changes. This petition was submitted to the 
HOA Attorney, who has advised the  member’s attorney, that the Board will follow the bylaws 
and applicable Texas law(s), and call for a “Special Meeting of the Members”.  
 
Over the past several weeks, neighbors/members have received several communications on 
copperlakes.com and Nextdoor, detailing the bylaw changes we need to make and “vote for” at the 
upcoming Special Meeting of the Members, in order to reestablish the positive, engaged and 
member driven Copper Lakes Community we once enjoyed.  
 
As a reminder – below are the three bylaws that we need to amend and vote for at the upcoming 
Special Meeting of the Members: 
 

(1) Article IV, Section 4.09 “Removal” (Reverse the bylaw change made by this Board in 2024, 
in order to prohibit the removal of a Director by the Board) 
 

(2) Article III, Sections 3.05 and 3.07, “Informal Action by Members” and “Proxies” (Reverse 
the bylaw change made by this Board in 2024, in order to allow for multiple valid methods 
of voting) 

 
(3)  Article XIII, 13.01, “Amendments” (Change the bylaw to prohibit the Board from 

amending or creating new bylaws) 
 

Once the Special Meeting of the Members is formally announced by the Board, with a date, time 
and place of the meeting, more communications will be forthcoming from your neighbors.  
 
Thanks again to every homeowner/member of Copper Lakes who participated in this Petition 
drive!!!!!   


